
From: Chambers - Hatcher VP  
Sent: Wednesday, 8 March 2017 3:43 PM 

To: Adler, Melissa 
Subject: RE: AM2016/23 - Request to vary directions 

 
Dear Ms Adler,  
 
I refer to your email below dated 6 March 2017.  
 
The Commission has determined to grant the HIA’s request for an extension of time to file its reply 
materials by 5.00pm Friday 17 March 2017.  
 
Kind regards,  
 
Katrine Huynh  
Associate to Vice President Hatcher  
 
Fair Work Commission  
Tel: (02) 9308 1812 
Fax: (02) 9380 6990  
katrine.huynh@fwc.gov.au  
 
Level 10 Tower Terrace 
80 William Street  
East Sydney NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au 
 
 
From: Adler, Melissa [mailto:m.adler@hia.com.au]  
Sent: Monday, 6 March 2017 5:07 PM 

To: Chambers - Hatcher VP 
Subject: AM2016/23 - Request to vary directions 

 
Dear Vice President Hatcher, 
 
In accordance with the directions in AM2016/23 - 4 yearly review of modern awards – 
Construction Awards, dated 26th October 2016, HIA seeks a variation to the Directions to 
allow an extension of time until 5.00pm Friday 17th March 2017 for the filing of submissions 
and evidence in reply. 
 
HIA requests this extension of times on the basis that matters beyond our control, being a 
decision of the Commission in relation to Queensland Apprentice terms and conditions of 
employment require considerable attention and resources from the HIA and will impeded our 
ability to have reply submissions finalised by Friday 10 March. 
 
We note that the majority of interested parties were granted an extension of time of one 
week to file submission in support delaying the filing of those submissions from 2 December 
to 9 December 2016. 
 
We appreciate you considering our request. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Melissa Adler 
Executive Director – Workplace Relations 
 

 

Housing Industry Association Ltd 
4 Byfield Street 
Macquarie Park 
p 02 9978 3334 
m 0414 665 871 
f 02 9978 3340  
hia.com.au 
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